Talking in Charge of Bawnogue Shopping Centre Carpark in accordance with the provisions of Section 11 of the Roads Act, 1993.
ADDRESS: Bawnogue Shopping Centre Carpark, Clondalkin, Dublin 22

REPORT:
Public Consultation
A public consultation was held from Thursday 2nd November 2023 until Thursday 14th December 2023 inclusive.
Objections or representations regarding the proposal were to be made via the portal or in writing to the Senior Executive Officer, Land Use, Planning and Transportation Department, South Dublin County Council County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24, D24 YNN5.
The latest date for receipt of postal objections or representations or via the portal was 6:00 pm on Thursday 14th December.”
Maps showing the area to be taken in charge were available for viewing at the Council’s public Consultation portal at http://consult.sdublincoco.ie from
The following advertisement was published in newspapers and on the Council Consultation Portal:
“In accordance with the provisions of Section 11 of the Roads Act, 1993, South Dublin County Council hereby gives notice of its intention to consider Taking in Charge:
BAWNOGUE SHOPPING CENTRE CARPARK, CLONDALKIN, DUBLIN 22
The Council also considers the Taking in Charge of open spaces, sewers, watermains or drains within the attendant ground of the carpark.
This matter will be considered by South Dublin County Council at a Council Meeting in February 2024 at:
South Dublin County Council Headquarters, Town Centre, Tallaght,  Dublin 24., D24 YNN5.2”

Public Consultation Submissions
There was one submission received in relation to the Taking in Charge of this development which sought for the council to carry out improvement works to the carpark including addressing potholes, lighting and modernising the shopfronts. It should be noted that the proposal is to only Take in Charge the carpark and does not include the buildings. The relevant items raised will be addressed by SDCC subject to approval of the Taking in Charge. It is intended that works will be undertaken as part of the Bawnogue District Centre Enhancement Scheme.
Area Committee Meetings
A presentation was made to elected members at the October Clondalkin ACM to notify of the councils intention to commence the TIC process. The elected members were also briefed following the completion of the public consultation process at the February Clondalkin ACM.

Recommendation
The recommendation of the Council is as follows:
That the area outlined in drawing “BC 1484” and described in the attached schedule (including the open spaces, sewers, watermains, storm drains and public lighting), within the attendant ground of Bawnogue Shopping Centre Carpark shall be Taken In Charge.


